


Comments on Thomas Hill Draft Report 

 

EPA: None 

 

State:  

 

 

 

 
From: "Lloyd, Glenn" <glenn.lloyd@dnr.mo.gov> 
To: James Kohler/DC/USEPA/US@EPA 
Cc: "Clay, Bob" <bob.clay@dnr.mo.gov> 
Date: 01/27/2011 12:16 PM 
Subject: Comment Request on Assoc Electric Coop Thomas Hill Energy Center Draft Report 
 
 
 

I was asked to review this report and provide any comments to you. 

  
The Missouri Dam Safety Law provides that we only regulate dams 35 feet and higher ( RSMO 
239.400(5) ). While the slurry within the ponds does meet our definition of a water ( RSMO 236.400 (20) ) 
the dams are below our regulated height, therefore we have  no jurisdiction. 

  
The report does appear to be very complete and we welcome the opportunity to review and comment on 
it. Should slurry impoundments over 35 feet have similar reports done, then we would want to have 
copies for our files since these would be a dam regulated and inspected by our office. 

  
Again, thanks for the opportunity 

  
Glenn D Lloyd 
P.E. 
Civil Engineer 
Dam Safety Program 

 

 

 

Company: See letter dated March 3, 2011 

 



•aael
associated electric cocoeretive, inc.

March 3, 2011

Mr. Stephen Hoffman
Office of Resource Conservation and
Recovery (5304P)
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
2733 South Crystal Drive, Fifth Floor
Arlington, VA 22202

Dear Mr. Hoffman:

281-4 S. Golden, p.o. Box 754
Springfield, Missouri 65801-075-4

-417 ·881·1204 FAX -417·885-9252

RE: Draft Dam Safety Inspection Report for AECI New Madrid Power Plant

Associated Electric Cooperative, Inc. (AECI) received a draft report regarding the
Thomas Hill and New Madrid coal combustion byproduct storage units. GEl
Consultants completed the Thomas Hili evaluation, and GZA GeoEnvironmental,
Inc. completed the New Madrid evaluation.

The Thomas Hili facility received a "satisfactory" and New Madrid a "Fair" rating.
It is our understanding that this rating pertains to the potential consequences of a
failure and not the likelihood of a failure event. Furthermore, we agree with the
conclusions that no indications were given in either draft report of slope stability
issues leading to impoundment failure.

AECI is satisfied with the content and conclusio ns of the Thomas Hili draft report
with the exception of Item 12.1 which states : "A preliminary analysis of static and
seismic slope stabi lity and liquefaction potential of the slag dewatering basin
impoundment should be completed to determine whether more detailed seismic
studies are necessary: There are no mapped quaternary or younger faults
with in the vicinity of the Thomas Hili facility . The only active seismic zone in the
state of Missouri is located over 300 miles from the plant. Furthermore, Thomas
Hili does not fali within the United States Geologic Survey mapped zone of
minimum or maximum peak ground acceleration and. based on the site-specific
stratigraphy, there is no potential for liquefaction .

Our only comment for the New Madrid report is related to Section 3.2, Item #10.
The section recommends that New Madrid acquire the comple te copies of the




